
 
August 1, 2023 BCC Agenda Date/Item: ______________ 
 
Board of County Commissioners 
Clackamas County 
 
Approval of a Subrecipient Grant Agreement with the Clackamas 800 Radio Group to support 

emergency response systems and to fund emergency response projects. Grant value is $2MM. 
Funding is through County-allocated American Rescue Plan Act Funds. No County General 

Funds are involved.  
 
Previous Board 
Action/Review 

County Administrator Issues Meeting October 2022 

Performance 
Clackamas 

1. Which indicator of success does this item affect?  
Ensure safe, healthy, and secure communities 

Counsel Review Andrew Naylor Procurement 
Review 

N/A 

Contact Person Nancy Bush Contact Phone 503-655-8581 
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: Funds for this project will be used to complete a Radio System 
improvement and expansion project that was funded by a Bond approved in 2016 by the citizens of 
Clackamas County. This system supports all Police, Fire, Medical, and most Public Utilities in 
Clackamas County. In addition, this system partners with adjoining counties in the federal Urban Area 
Security Initiatives region in support of those same services creating a large, highly interoperable 
system of systems. 
 
Funding in this Agreement will be used to supplement bond funding described above to complete the 
equipment replacement project. Funding is necessary due to cost overruns resulting from the COVID-
19 pandemic, which have created construction delays, supply-chain issues, and other associated 
extra costs. The completion of the project will allow COUNTY to more efficiently meet the emergency 
response needs of its constituents and to replace 
aging equipment due for upgrade. Individuals and 
businesses residing in the area related to the 
project are very rural, have limited access to 
emergency services, and are disproportionately 
impacted by delays in the construction of 
emergency response systems in this region. 
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The total of $2,000,000 will be disbursed from ARPA funds in 3 payments. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: Staff recommends that the Board, as the governing body of Clackamas 
County, approve this subrecipient agreement with Clackamas 800 Radio Group. 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Nancy Bush 
County Operating Officer 
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